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St Edmund Campion Newsletter 

Website 

We are pleased to share with you an update to our website. 

The pictures have been updated on the top banners, a welcome video is available to view from the 

home page and the new school's prospectus will be available shortly. 

We have also published the provisional school term dates for the next 2 years. 

We hope that this will be useful and informative for you all. 

Athletics 

Our Year 6 children took place in an Athletics competition at West Bridgford School. 

We took three teams and managed to win Silver and Bronze awards. 

Great team effort and we loved being able to take the children to proper sporting events again. 

Thank you for all the support from our parents. 

Covid Update 

We currently have 6 cases within the school. 

The cases are reducing across the school and we are pleased that the way that our community has 

reacted during these difficult times. 

Please be aware that if you call in to report your child ill, the office staff will be required to ask a few 

basic questions around symptoms in order to be able to give you correct information regarding the 

return date for your child. We appreciate your support and understanding in this matter, our aim is 

to keep everyone as safe as we possibly can and we can only do that by working together. 

If your child is having to Isolate due to COVID the school will be able to provide your child with work 

for the time that they are isolating. This only applies to children who are off with COVID and are well 

enough to complete the work. 



Chinese New Year 

This week the children have been celebrating and learning all about Chinese New Year. 

We have posted a lot of the activities on our Facebook and Instagram pages. 

Parents from our community have been able to share the wonderful and deeply cultural experience 

that is Chinese New Year. 

We thank those parents for all their time and generosity during our celebrations. 

International Map Day 

This week we celebrated International Map day. 

The children were involved in map work, the journey of the explorer Magellan, treasure hunts and 

more. 

There was lot of fun and learning done around maps of the UK and the world. 

Assemblies 

We have shared the Year 3 assemblies with the parents of both classes. 

This safe way of sharing the children's assemblies and efforts is one of the many ways we are coping 

with COVID. 

We are hopeful that in the next half term we will be able to invite parents back into the school but 

this will always be decided on information from Public Health England. 

Attendance 

We take pride in our attendance at SEC and want to share this with you.  

FOUNDATION     98.3% 

YEAR 1                 96.8% 

YEAR 2                 97.6% 

YEAR 3                 98.1% 

YEAR 4                 97.7% 

YEAR 5                 95.1% 

YEAR 6                 97.4% 

 Your support with ensuring all children have a good level of attendance is wonderful. Please 

remember that excellent attendance leads to amazing achievements. This week, we have achieved 

97.2% attendance as a whole school. Our Foundation Pupils are overall attendance winners with 

98.3%. 



Looking Ahead 

 

• 11.02.22 - INSET Day (School Closed) 

• 21.02.22 - Height and Weight Checks - Foundation and Year 6 

• 25.02.22 - Year 4 Assemblies 


